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TO:  Local Commissioners, Medicaid Directors                               
                                                                           
FROM:  Betty Rice, Director                                                
       Division of Consumer and Local District Relations                   
                                                                           
SUBJECT:   Consumer Directed Personal Assistance Program                   
           Scope of Services                                               
                                                                           
EFFECTIVE DATE:  Immediately                                               
                                                                           
CONTACT PERSON:  Richard Ruid, Bureau of Long Term Care:                   
                 (518) 474-6580 or (518) 474-5271                          
                                                                           
 
 The purpose of this GIS is to clarify the scope of services that Medical 
Assistance recipients may receive under the Consumer Directed Personal 
Assistance Program (“CDPAP”). 
 
 The CDPAP, which is authorized by Social Services Law (“SSL”) § 365-f, 
enables Medicaid recipients who are eligible for home care services to have 
greater flexibility and freedom of choice in obtaining needed services.  
CDPAP participants may hire, train, supervise and discharge their aides and, 
in particular, may exercise greater control regarding the manner in which 
their aides complete the various personal care tasks and other services for 
which the CDPAP participant has agreed to accept responsibility under the 
program. 
 
 Medicaid recipients eligible to participate in the CDPAP may need 
assistance with personal care services and/or other home care services.  The 
CDPAP aide may perform home health aide and skilled nursing services when a 
registered professional nurse has determined that the individual who will 
instruct the CDPAP aide is self-directing and capable of providing such 
instruction.  [Education Law § 6908(1)(a)(iii)].  The scope of services that 
a CDPAP aide may provide thus includes all services provided by a personal 
care services aide as well as all services provided by a home health aide, 
registered nurse, licensed practical nurse, physical therapist, occupational 
therapist or speech pathologist.   
 
 Accordingly, social services districts’ CDPAP assessments and 
authorizations should include the full scope of home care services that the 
Medicaid recipient may require and for which he or she, or his self-directing 
representative, agrees to be responsible under the CDPAP program.  When 
issuing an authorization, districts must include not only the personal care 
or home health aide services tasks with which the recipient needs assistance 
but also any skilled tasks that the CDPAP aide will provide such as nursing 
services, physical therapy, occupational therapy or speech pathology 
services.  The social services district should determine the amount of time 
required to complete a task by evaluating the task to be performed and 
discussing with the Medicaid recipient, or representative, the steps needed 
to complete the task.  Tasks that are needed, but for which the Medicaid 
recipient or his or her representative is unwilling or unable to assume 
responsibility under the CDPAP, may be provided through another source, such 
as a licensed home care services agency, CHHA, LTHHCP or a private duty 
nurse. 
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 Social services districts’ authorizations and reauthorizations of CDPAP 
services should be based upon their comprehensive nursing and social 
assessments as well as upon the guidance in this GIS message. 
 


